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1. SWIM News

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Staffing: As many of you are aware Patrick will be leaving qldwater in December to start his medicine degree. We would like to thank him for all his hard work over the past 14 months on SWIM and wish him all the best for the future. As of last week, Sally Walding has started work on the SWIM program and some may have already talked with her. Her contact details are: swalding@qldwater.com.au ; (07) 3852 3096.

SWIM data submission: the majority of Water Service Providers have submitted their annual water data which has now been dispatched to the appropriate organisations. ABS data will be dispatched next week. If you haven’t submitted your data please contact us so we can help you with this process. Remember that ABS information is collected under the authority of the Census and Statistics Act 1905.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
2. Property Service Policy

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

E-flash #141 reported on a presentation to the qldwater Technical Reference Group from the Department of Local Government and Planning (Building Codes Queensland) indicating that changes were soon to be effected that would mean that only a licensed person could undertake work on the property service (from the main to the meter).  This followed several reports of this change being raised at training sessions and other events hosted by the department.

Expressions of interest were called from industry to form a technical committee to make representation to the department on the impact of such a proposal and an immediate meeting was convened with senior officers of BCQ.

qldwater met with the Department and has received a written response dated 26 October to our request to address the issue from Glen Brumby, Executive Director of Building Codes Queensland:

“I can advise that BCQ is not currently considering any changes in policy affecting the interaction of the acts mentioned above [Plumbing and Drainage Act 2002 and Water Supply (Safety and Reliability) Act 2008].”  

Departmental communications will be clarified to resolve this issue and the previous newsflash from BCQ remains current policy – namely installation of meters requires a licensed person (see http://www.dlgp.qld.gov.au/resources/newsletter/NewsFlash270.pdf).  

Given the history of this ongoing issue it is likely to remain contentious with the lack of clarity of the State’s interpretation and administration of the Plumbing and Drainage Act 2002 and Water Supply (Safety and Reliability) Act 2008, however we have been given strict assurances by BCQ that qldwater will be consulted before any changes are made which have the potential to impact the industry.  The technical committee will still meet to discuss a consistent industry position.
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